MAXSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL   www.maxstokeparishcouncil.org.uk
Mr John Poole                                                                  Ersthaus,

Clerk to the Council                                                         Atherstone Road,

Tel 01675 481427                                                            Over Whitacre. B46 2LP

Mobile 07745249613.                                                    johnfurnaceend@gmail.com
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Wednesday 31st August 2022
1.  Present:        Councillors P Hoskin Chair                  Village Hall P Burgess                                                                                              
                                               R Green                              Public P Tyacke                                                      
                                               S Parker                                       

                                                       L Jones                                      
                                     Clerk J Poole                                                                        
2.   Apologies: 
      Cllr M Page, on holiday, the council acknowledged the apology.
3.   Declaration of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest:
      None 

4.1. Minutes of the meetings held on Wednesday 25Th May 2022.  

       Having been circulated it was proposed by Cllr R Green and seconded by Cllr
       S Parker and unanimously resolved that the minutes of the meeting are a true

       record and the Chairman signed the document.   

 4.2. Matters arising from the previous minutes:
        None
 5.  Public Participation: 
      Penny Tyacke asked if it was possible to put two sided laminated signs tied to the 

      speed signs asking people to “PLEASE TAKE YOUR LITTER HOME”.

      The council all agreed to organise the suggestion.  
 6.  Correspondence:
The correspondence, issued on a separate sheet, was discussed and minuted below or elsewhere, distributed or put on the Notice Board.

a. WALC News, monthly issues have been emailed to councillors.
b. Zurich Insurance renewal see item 11.2.
c. External Auditor email confirming exempt status, see item 11.3. 

d. Clerks & Council magazines, distributed.
7.   Planning:

      There were no planning applications for weeks 20 to 33 2022.
  8.  Garden Contract:
       Cllr P Hoskin reported that due to the drought the plants have not survived and
       has began to investigate another supplier, however the bulbs should survive. 
   9.  Patient Reference Group: 
        Cllr L Jones reported that the deputy practise manager has emailed a report, 

        which stated that one doctor joined the partnership in August and another will

        join the partnership in September.
        The practise will be doing their normal flu clinics from September along with
        COVID Autumn boosters.

        Masks are still required inside the practice building.

        The chairman expressed everyone’s view that appointments were still problem.

        Cllr L Jones added that the PRG meetings have not yet been reinstated.    
10.  Maxstoke Village Hall:
       Paul Burgess reported that bookings have remained strong with repeat business
       putting the hall in a good financial position to fund the proposed new kitchen.

       Paul Burgess reported that quotes for the kitchen using a stainless-steel option

       are imminent, Cllr S Parker is assisting with the specification.
       The application for a County/Cllr. Grant Fund to install hot water in the toilets
       was rejected, following a discussion Cllr S Parker proposed that the council pay 

       for the heater, Cllr R Green seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.
       The hall committee are investigating a grant known as Green Shoots which

       provides grants for energy saving projects directed at heating, lighting and water 

       heating, using solar panels is not a valid option.   
11. Finance:
11.1 Bank Reconciliation Sheet: The clerk presented the Balance Sheet to the 
        council, which was checked against the current Bank Statement. Cllr S Parker
        proposed to accept the document, Cllr L Jones seconded the motion which was
        carried, the Chairman duly signed the Balance Sheet.

11.2 Cheques to approve and sign: The following invoices were circulated and
        cheques presented for payment and signing, Cllr L Jones proposed signing, Cllr
        P Hoskin seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.
        Ch No 100240   Netwise Website maintenance.                                     £360.00
        Ch No 100241   Clerk’s salary, 6 months April to May.                        £400.00     

        Ch No 100242   HMRC Tax.                                                                  £100.00
        Ch No 100243   Zurich municipal Insurance.                                         £255.38
        Ch No 100244   Maxstoke Village Hall Water heater, item 10              £629.72
11.3 Accounts 2021-22, external audit email presented confirming exempt status.
11.4 Bank Mandate. 

        The clerk presented a replacement bank mandate sent by the bank, which the
        relevant councillors signed, please refer to the minutes of the last meeting for

        details.
. 
12.   Maxstoke Church. 
        It was reported that the graveyard has now been cleared of ivy, rubbish and
        shrubs and that in the future care must be taken to stop the grave diggers from

        piling up mounds of clay.
13.   AOB:
13.1 Lorries Wood Corner Farm, Fillongley Bridge still closed preventing action.    
13.2 Disabled sign on land by the church installed and seems effective.
13.3 Road direction sign located at the junction of Church Lane and Packington Lane

        has been notified to Warwickshire Highways by the clerk who has been informed

        it is in manufacture.
13.4 NWBC Fly Tipping Initiative. The clerk has not yet received a reply from Evan
        Ross concerning the initiative, but has received an email from Cllr D Wright
        which was presented to the council. The council suggested that a meeting with

        Evan Ross and Cllr D Wright should be arranged adding that the booking system
        for the recycling centre should now be removed as it encourages fly tipping.

        The Chairman has reported 21 fly tipping incidents in Maxstoke and is trying to 

        obtain the total number of fly tipping reports by all Maxstoke residents.   
13.5. The repainting of the adopted telephone kiosk, the council agreed to purchase

         the paint but it is not required until spring 2023.
13.6. The request from a resident for a parish defibrillator was discussed, the clerk

         provided an approximate cost of £1500. The council decided that one should be
         installed outside the village hall near the power supply. Cllr S Parker proposed 

         the installation of a defibrillator, Cllr R Green seconded the proposal and the

         council unanimously agreed.    
14.   Date of next meeting Wednesday 30th November 2022, TBC    
15.   Close of the meeting: The meeting closed at 9.25p.m.
Signed………………………….                     Date………………………. 
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